Rt. Hon Jacqui Smith MP,

Secretary of State for the Home Department,

3rd Floor, Peel Building,

2 Marsham Street,

LONDON,

SW1 4DF.

Fax: 020 8760 3132 (+44 20 8760 3132 if faxing from outside the UK)

Emails: UKBApublicenquiries@UKBA.gsi.gov.uk       CITTO@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk
Dear Home Secretary,

Re: Ismail Cherbal – Home Office Ref: C1081163. Safia Aouf – Home Office Ref: A1264465.

Their daughter Sonia, aged four and their son Aya, aged 15 months
Sonia four and Aya 15 months - 32 days in detention
I am familiar with the case of the above family. Ismail Cherbal and Safia Aouf, nationals of Algeria, and their British-born children Sonia aged four and son Aya aged 15 months have been detained in Yarl's Wood Immigration Removal Centre for the past 32 days. They had been due to be forcibly removed from the UK on Thursday, April 16th but their flights were cancelled at the last moment.

Ismail has sent a message from Yarl’s Wood expressing deep concern about the effect that continued detention is having on his children – he says they are crying persistently because of the situation. He is particularly worried about his daughter who is an asthmatic and whose medication has had to be increased since she was detained.

The overall situation is also affecting Safia’s well-being The stress of the uncertainty over the family's future has severely affected her mental health; she has been treated for some time now for depression and her GP has referred her to Blackburn Community Mental Health Care Team for an assessment. She was awaiting an appointment when the family was detained. Since they have been in Yarl's Wood, Ismail says that Safia's medication for depression has been taken from her because the staff there fears she may self-harm.

This family’s situation has reached the point where you, as Home Secretary, are required to review their detention personally. I ask that in doing so you exercise compassion and your discretion and release them so that they can return to their Blackburn community where they are greatly valued; I further ask that you reconsider their case, giving weight to the fact that their children were born in the UK, with a view to granting the family leave to remain in the UK.
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